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Senator Michaelia Cash asked:  
 
Should a person return to the country from which they claim to have fled persecution, are 
they entitled to continue to receive Australian Government benefits during this time? 
 
Answer: 
 
Generally a person is eligible for social security payments if they are an Australian citizen, or 
hold a permanent resident visa (including the permanent visas given to refugees) and reside in 
Australia and meet the payment eligibility criteria.  Most social security payments are 
portable and payable overseas for a 13 week period only; except for Australian Age Pension 
which can be paid overseas indefinitely, but may be proportionalised after 26 weeks 
depending on the persons Australian Working Life Residence. 
 
 
 
 
 


